
INT. LIVING ROOM - NIGHT

ROB enters.

ROB
Honey, I’m home.

LAURA enters from the kitchen.

LAURA
Hi, Rob!

ROB
“Hi, Rob!”? “Hi, Rob.”?

LAURA
Um... well, that’s your name.

ROB
I know it’s my name. You don’t think I 
know it’s my name? Boy, do I know it’s my 
name!

LAURA
Honey... did something go wrong at the 
office, today?

ROB
(snarky)

Oh, what makes you think that? (OFF HER 
LOOK) I’m sorry hon. Yes, it was a 
terrible day.

LAURA
Oh, I’m so sorry. (slightly aside) You 
don’t know how sorry.

ROB
I’m sorry, I shouldn’t take it out on 
you.

LAURA
No, that’s fine. Take it out on me. Maybe 
it’ll make you feel better.

ROB
No, it’ll just make me feel like more of 
a heel.

LAURA
What happened, honey? Did someone make a 
mistake? It’s easy for people to make 
mistakes. (OFF HIS LOOK) You know, at the 
office.
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ROB
As a matter of fact, yes. It was Sally. 

LAURA
Sally? The only woman in the office.

ROB
What? Yes, of course the only woman. With 
me, Buddy and Sally that’s pretty much 
how it works out. Are you okay?

LAURA
Yes! Rob. Of course. So, what did Sally 
do?

ROB
She didn’t bring Alan the final rewrites 
before the show.

LAURA
Oh, no.

ROB
Oh, yes!

LAURA
So, that couldn’t have been that big a 
deal, right? It just means he didn’t have 
the funniest jokes, right? I’m sure the 
jokes you sent him were plenty funny.

ROB
Oh, they were funny all right.

LAURA
So what’s the problem.

ROB
You know Alan, honey. He doesn’t read the 
jokes in advance. He just waits til 
they’re on the cue cards and reads them 
from there.

LAURA
Well that doesn’t seem like a very good 
idea.

ROB
No, that’s not a very good idea. 
Especially when we’ve got jokes in his 
script about OUR NEW PRESIDENT!

LAURA
Well that’s no laughing matter.
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ROB
Not when your boss is GOOD FRIENDS WITH 
HIM!

Laura slowly starts to lose her composure.

LAURA
Well that’s just awful, Rob.

ROB
(oblivious)

You’re darned right it’s awful. And the 
worst part is I may have to let Sally go.

LAURA
Let Sally go? Just for making one little 
mistake?

ROB
Little mistake? You call letting our boss 
make a... a...

LAURA
Fool?

ROB
A fool of himself on national television 
a little mistake?

LAURA
Well, that’s the thing about mistakes, 
Rob. People don’t mean to make them. 
That’s why they’re called... (blubbering 
by now) mistakes!?

ROB
Laura, what’s going on? I’m not letting 
you go.

LAURA
But you will!

ROB
I will? I will, what? 

LAURA
Let me go!

ROB
(laughs lightly)

Honey, you don’t work for me. 
(catches himself)

Except in the kitchen. Which Richie and I 
both appreciate.
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LAURA
But... but... but...

ROB
Honey, that’s a lot of buts. Now just 
take a deep breath and tell me what’s 
wrong.

LAURA
I... made... a... mistake.

ROB
I kinda figured that, sweetie. Now, 
whatever it is, I’m sure can’t be that 
big a deal. Just tell me and we’ll figure 
--

LAURA
(blurts out)

I VOTED FOR THE WRONG PRESIDENT!

ROB
You... you voted for... what do you mean -
-

LAURA
I pressed the wrong button! 

ROB
You pressed -- Laura you know how I feel 
about this. You pressed the wrong button -
- what happens if he presses the wrong 
button?!?

LAURA
I know.

ROB
Well it’s not like he won by one vote. 
(THEN) He didn’t win by one vote, did he?

LAURA
No. It’s just... it’s the spirit of it.

ROB
That’s right. It’s -- honey, how could 
you do that? I mean how hard is it? You 
have two buttons to pick from! 

LAURA
I knowww!

ROB
Well doesn’t this just beat all.
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LAURA
You’re going to beat me?

ROB
What? No! I just... I’m sorry, I’m just 
very... disappointed in you.

LAURA
Well, if it helps, I am too.

ROB
No, that doesn’t help. I’m going for a 
walk.

LAURA
Rob, it’s raining out.

ROB
Great! I wonder who voted for that!?!

com-033-tvm-rob-laura-petrie 5.

© 2017 Acting on Action | Lot 49


